
The Mayor and Commissioners 

      of the Town of Elkton 
MINUTES 

March 9, 2022 

 

In response to COVID-19, and in order to limit public gatherings during this time, the Mayor and 

Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the "Board") conducted a hybrid virtual workshop meeting 

on this date at 12:00 p.m. The following persons participated in person or via computer and/or 

telephone: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell, Charles H. Givens, Sr., Robert 

M. Massimiano and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Steven H. 

Repole, CPA; Director of Planning Jeanne D. Minner; Director of Building and Zoning Charles 

A. Bromwell; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Director of Human Resources 

Andy Rodriguez; Human Resources Specialist Renee McCormick; Chief of Police Carolyn 

Rogers; Assistant Town Administrator L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, 

Esquire.  
 

 Mayor Alt called the workshop meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 
 

 Presentation - Employee of the Quarter - 3rd Quarter, 2021 
 

 Mr. Andy Rodriguez, Director of Human Resources, presented the Employee of the 

Quarter award, 3rd Quarter, to Elkton Police Sergeants Amanda Banik and Candice Pirritano for 

their coordination of the 2021 National Night Out event in Elkton.  
 

 Presentation - Employee of the Quarter - 4th Quarter, 2021 
 

 Mr. Rodriguez presented the Employee of the Quarter award, 4th Quarter, 2021, to 

Department of Public Works employee Mr. James Vanzile for his efforts in keeping the Downtown 

area clean and his professional interaction with business owners. 
 

 Discussion 
 

 Mayor Alt advised the Board that the Town's annual Zoom meeting subscription is 

scheduled for renewal on April 1, 2022 at a cost of $1,999. Noting the increased relaxation of 

regulations related to public gatherings, Mayor Alt queried the Board for a consensus regarding a 

return to in-person meetings vs. renewal of the Zoom subscription. It was the consensus of the 

Board to return to in-person meetings and discontinue using Zoom meetings, effective April 1, 

2022. 
 

  Hearing no additional comments or questions, Mayor Alt adjourned the virtual workshop 

meeting at 12:15 p.m. 
 

      

L. Michelle Henson 

Assistant Town Administrator 

 

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION 

OFFICE 


